## RESOLUTION No. 1299

A RESOLUTION OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING THE DONATION OF A COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATOR FOR USE IN THE ZOO COMMISSARY.

- WHEREAS, the Salisbury Zoo has recently renovated the Animal Services Building to improve efficiency and maintain standards of the American Zoo and Aquarium Association (AZA);
- WHEREAS, the zoo has been provided with the donation of an \$800 commercial refrigerator by Mr. Wally Onaga, owner of the City Bistro at 13 West Main Street;
- WHEREAS, the commercial refrigerator will be used to segregate meat and produce, thereby improving operations in the zoo commissary, which is located in the Animal Services Building;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland does hereby accept the donation of an \$800 commercial refrigerator by Mr. Wally Onaga of the City Bistro for use in the zoo commissary.

THE ABOVE RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland held on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_, 2005 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Brenda J. Colegrove Michael Dunn
CITY CLERK PRESIDENT, City Council

APPROVED by me this \_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ 2005

Barrie P. Tilghman MAYOR, City of Salisbury